WOLFEBORO HERITAGE COMMISSION OCTOBER 13th, 2021 MEETING 5PM

Present: Vaune Dugan, Ronn Bronzetti, Maggie Stier, Suzanne Ryan, Cindy Melanson, Anne Blodget

- 1. Charrette planning and logistics for 10/22 & 23, volunteers organized and schedule drafted for distribution
- 2. Freight House progressing
- 3. Libby MOU being drafted between Trustees (BOS) & Friends of the Libby Gordon MacDonald called in to meet with parties
- 4. Municipal Electric Building contamination awaiting Bergeron report
- 5. Cotton Mt. Church has new board
- 6. Proposed Draft Zoning amendments none impacting Heritage Commission
- 7. Budget request for town wide architectural survey of historic resources \$17,000 Draft Warrant Article? Fundraise?
- 8. \$500. in Budget for Heritage Commission for 2022
- 9. Route 28 Committee no news
- 10. Next Meeting Wednesday, November 10th at 5pm

Respectfully submitted,

Anne Blodget 10/13/21

WOLFEBORO HERITAGE COMMISSION OCTOBER 13, 2021 MEETING 5PM

Present: Vaune Dugan, Ronn Bronzetti, Maggie Stier, Suzanne Ryan, Cindy Melanson, Anne Blodget. Absent: Mark Lush, David Bolduc

- 1. Maggie and Anne reviewed plans for the upcoming PlanNH Charrette on Oct 22-23. HC members have been helping with many details, and with the new schedule, they volunteered once again to do help with the event. It was agreed to post the final schedule and Maggie will format the schedule and share it for distribution.
- 2. Freight House. Work has been progressing well, and the town has been creating more parking spaces just beyond it.
- 3. Libby Museum Update. Suzanne reported that things are moving slowly on attempts to finalize an MOU between Trustees (BOS) & Friends of the Libby. Gordon MacDonald, Attorney General, had come to meet with the two parties.
- 4. Municipal Electric Building status. Still no word if Bergeron report has been completed. Site contamination is a given, and monitoring wells have been in place for a long time.
- 5. Cotton Mt. Church. Suzanne reported that the church has recruited new board members so its future seems more stable for now.
- 6. Proposed Draft Zoning amendments Vaune reported there are none impacting Heritage Commission
- 7. Budget request for town wide architectural survey of historic resources Maggie reported that she was told by the selectmen last week that our request for \$17,000 for a town wide survey would not move forward. It was suggested we submit a Warrant Article and perhaps see if we could do some additional fundraising to match. Brian Deshais offered to help identify some sources of funds. We do still have a level-funded \$500. in Budget for Heritage Commission for 2022.
- 8. Route 28 Committee no news, reported Cindy. Committee has not met.

Next Meeting - Wednesday, November 10th at 5pm

Respectfully submitted,

Anne Blodget